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Shetland Islands Area Licensing Board  
Auditorium, Museum and Archives, Hay’s Dock, Lerwick 
Tuesday 10 January 2017 at 10am 
 
Present: 
G Smith M Bell     
P Campbell A Duncan 
G Robinson  C Smith     
A Westlake 
  
Apologies: 
A Cooper 
 
In Attendance (Officers):  

K Adam, Solicitor 
P Dinsdale, Licensing Standards Officer 
Sgt. V Duffy, Police Scotland 
L Adamson, Committee Officer 
 
Also in Attendance: 

D Leask, Chairperson to the Licensing Forum 
 
Chairperson 
Mr G Smith, Convener to the Board, presided. 
 
Circular 

The circular calling the meeting was held as read.  
  
Declarations of Interest 
Mr Bell declared an interest in Item 1a, “Application for Extension of Licensed Hours – Mareel”, due to 
his involvement in hosting the civic event.  Mr Bell advised that he would leave the meeting during 
that discussion.  
 
Mr G Smith declared an interest in item 2a “Application for Extension of Licensed Hours – Sandwick 
Social Club”, as a member of the Sandwick Social Club.  Mr Smith advised that he would leave for 
that item.  
 
 
(Mr Bell left the meeting). 

 
1. Application under the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005  

 

1. Application for Extension of Licensed Hours Decision 

(a)   Mareel 
   
Members noted that Mr G Howell, representative of the 
applicant, was present.  
 
After hearing the Solicitor introduce the application, the Board 
approved the grant of the extension of licensed hours as 
presented, on the motion of Ms Westlake, seconded by Mr 
Robinson. 
 
In response to a question regarding the Up Helly Aa evening 

Granted 
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event to be held at Mareel, the Solicitor confirmed that that the 
grant of a licence until 3am would be covered by the general 
extension. 
 

 
(Mr Bell returned to the meeting). 
 
 
(Mr G Smith left the meeting.  Mr C Smith, Vice-Convener to the Board, took the Chair). 
 
2. Application under the Licensing (Scotland) Act 2005 

 

2 Application for Extension of Licensed Hours Decision 

(a) Sandwick Social Club 
 
A representative of the applicant was in attendance.  
  
After hearing the Solicitor introduce the application, Mr 
Robinson moved that the Board approve the grant of the 
extension of licensed hours for 9am to 11am on 1 February 
2017. Mr Duncan seconded.   During the discussion, the 
Licensing Standards Officer confirmed that the bar will close 
at 11am, and would open again later that evening.   
 
The Licensing Standards Officer, in referring to the comments 
as submitted, clarified that the first bullet point should read, 
“......there exists the possibility of alcohol being consumed for 
a prolonged period, potentially between 9am and the 11pm 
terminal hours”. 
 
In response to a question regarding the observation made that 
the Social Club “has permission to serve alcohol from 11am 
but only do this at weekends”, the Licensing Standards Officer 
advised from the general comment that had been made to 
indicate the fact that this is a well run Club.  In that regard, she 
advised that Committee Members of the Club could opt to 
open the Club every day at 11am, but they choose not to.     
 
Mr Duncan commented that the Social Club was well run, and 
the breakfast following Lerwick Up Helly Aa was a well 
organised event.   
 

Granted 

 

(Mr G Smith returned to the meeting.) 
 

 The meeting concluded at 10.10am.  
 
 
 
 
Convener 
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